
From: Ruchi Bhatt [mailto:Ruchi.Bhatt@aigroup.com.au]  

Sent: Thursday, 5 January 2017 12:47 PM 
To: Chambers - Lee C 

Cc: AMOD 
Subject: AM2014/251 Aged Care Award 2010 - comments regarding draft report  

 
Dear Associate,  
 
We refer to the above matter and a draft report issued by Commissioner Lee on 23 December 2016. 
At paragraph [3] of that report, parties were directed to file any comments regarding the accuracy of 
the draft report by 13 January 2017. The Australian Industry Group thanks the Commission for 
affording the parties with an opportunity to provide such comment.  
 
Based on our understanding of the outcome of certain matters discussed during the conference 
before Commissioner Lee on 16 December 2016, we propose that the following amendments be 
made to the report:  
 

 Item 5: the word “employees” be replaced with “employee’s”.  
  

 Item 23: clause 15.5 is to be amended by replacing “a sleepover must be rostered” with 
“where a sleepover is rostered, it must be rostered:” .  
 

 Item 28: the word “and” should be inserted in the draft report between “HSU proposal” and 
“to include the addition of”.  
 

 Item 49: clauses 22.2(a) and 22.2(b) are to be amended by deleting the words “who works 
more than” and inserting “in excess of”.   
 

 Item 53: clause 22.5(a) is to be amended by inserting the word “so” before the word 
“recalled” in the last line.  

 
Kind regards,  
Ruchi.  
 
Ruchi Bhatt 
Adviser – Workplace Relations Policy 

 

51 Walker Street, North Sydney NSW 2060 
T: 02 9466 5513 
M: 0400 395 348 
E: ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.com.au 
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